Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Board Meeting

Pitsmoor Methodist Church

6.00pm – 8.10pm Wednesday 24th November 2004

Minutes

Present: Rose Ardron (Chair), Andy Buck, Dorrett Buckley-Greaves, Ahmed Gurnah, Tony Hall, Peter Handy,  Martin Hemingway, Ibrar Hussain, Ahmed Hussein, Muhammad Iqbal, Adam Jones, Carol Jones, Kelvin Pine, Linda Regan, Joanne Roney, Aisha Special K, John Vincent, Amanda Wells, Mohammed Younis.

In Attendance:   John Trinnaman, John Clark, Mushall Khan, Elloise Clarke, Jane Anthony

Observers: Francis Feeley, N V Clarke, Ophelia Clarke, Jon Cowley Leroy Betts
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	  1.
	Apologies, Welcome & Introductions
	Apologies

Apologies were received from Stephen Cooke, Joanne Roney and Harold Mututa.

The Chair asked members to note that at the last meeting some members requested further discussion regarding the Masterplanning and therefore the Focus meeting on Wednesday 1st December 5.00pm -7.00pm will be for members to discuss in detail the Spital Hill Development, funding issues and the Masterplan.  Any recommendations identified by members attending the Focus meeting will be brought back for the Partnership Board to endorse.

The Chair added that she and the Chief Executive will meet with John Vincent to go through the individual issues he has identified regarding the Masterplanning.


	C/CE



	  2.
	Declaration of Interest
	Members had no interests to declare on any items on this agenda.


	

	  3.
	Communications Strategy 
	The Assistant Programmes Director presented this report to the meeting.  The Communications Strategy and Action Plan have previously been circulated to members for their comments and the Assistant Programmes Director has responded to their comments  within the report.

The Assistant Programmes Director asked members to note that the Communications Strategy is a working document which will be reviewed on a regular basis.

The Partnership Board:

· Adopt the Communications Strategy and Corporate Communication Policy.

· Review the above documents on a 6 monthly basis

The Assistant Programmes Director asked the Board to note that Communications will be a regular item on the Partnership Board agenda. 

Board members thanked the Communications Officer for preparing the Strategy and Corporate Communication Policy.


	

	  4.
	HR Policies
	The Assistant Programmes Director presented this report to the meeting.  The Human Resource Policies have previously been circulated to members for their comments and the Assistant Programmes Director has responded to their comments within the report.

The Assistant Programmes Director responded to members comments as follows:

· Further work required to ensure the Equal Opportunities Policy is implemented, working and monitored effectively.

· The programme is aware that age discrimination will be coming into force soon, age will be added to the Equal Opportunities Policy when this becomes mandatory.  

· This is the start of an on-going programme of updating the HR policies transferred over from SCC.

· From a Health & Safety aspect it is normal policy for organisations to have Eye Testing for staff using VDU equipment.

The Chief Executive responded to members comments as follows:

· The programme is awaiting the completion of the Race and Diversity Strategy and Action Plan which will help to identify monitoring and evaluation methods which will ensure the Equal Opportunities Policy is working effectively.

· A Hearing Policy for employees is not required by the programme.

The Partnership Board:

· Approved the Equal Opportunities Policy, Eye Sight Testing Policy and Absence Control Policy

· Noted the dates for approval of Policies and Procedures in development.

The Chair thanked the Assistant Programmes Director for developing the policies for the company and commented it was good to see that more policies are expected for the Board’s approval.


	

	  5.
	Local Economic Development Strategy
	The Chair welcomed John Trinnaman to the meeting and invited him to give his presentation on the Local Economic Development Strategy.  John Trinnaman tabled an ‘At A Glance’ document that briefly summarises the strategy (a copy is attached to these minutes).

Board members made the following comments:

· The major key is getting the LSC engaged as they are the largest funding providers.  It is important that skills are present that match the jobs on offer therefore LSC must be engaged to help in this process.

· Some families have generations of worklessness that will require support to enable people to believe they can work.  Any strategies that are formed in this area of work will need to take this worklessness culture into consideration, and thought is required on how to break the cycle. 

· Commend the report.

· The Safety Net project recognises that people are not ready for training.

· Retaining employees and giving employees support to ensure they stay in their jobs can cause problems as large employers aren’t geared towards this.

· The Modern Apprenticeship Programme have a system set up that will support both the clients and organisations.

· Evaluation is currently underway regarding a transition programme which identified a support worker for every customer, the evaluation will inform what works and what doesn’t work.
· Are the actions outlined in the report aimed both at the unemployed and the economically inactive.

· There should be some pastoral support for those people who have been unsuccessful in gaining employment.

· The Business Forum received the draft strategy at a late stage, the report is well written but the information contained therein was known already by businesses in the area.  This highlights the need for the Business Forum to be kept informed of what is happening so that their suggestions can be fed in to reports at an earlier stage.

The Chief Executive added that as BNDfC have a small physical area and therefore a comparatively small number of jobless people it will be possible to offer an entitlement of voluntary work, training or full time employment.  It is the programmes aim to have a full employment initiative. 

The Partnership Board agreed to:

· Endorse the strategy document produced by mtl Consultants as the BNDfC Local Economic Development Strategy (LEDS).

· Set a condition of approval that mtl Consultants produce an Executive Summary of the Local Economic Development Strategy (LEDS).

The Chair noted that mtl have nearly fulfilled the condition of approval by drawing up the At A Glance document.

Board members thanked John Trinnaman for his presentation.


	

	  6.
	Exec Sub Group Membership
	The Chief Executive presented the Executive Sub Group Membership Report to the meeting. 

The report identified that the Executive Sub Group accepted Andy Buck’s resignation as a member of the Executive Sub Group on 7th October 2004.  After performing the selection procedure identified in the groups Terms of Reference the Executive Sub Group members have identified Linda Regan as the replacement Statutory Representative on this sub group. 

The Partnership Board:

· Approved the appointment of Linda Regan as the Statutory Sector Representative on the Executive Sub Group.

· Thanked Andy Buck for the significant contribution he has made to the Executive Sub Group during his term of appointment.

The Chair added that the Statutory Representatives on the Partnership Board have very demanding positions and their participation in this programme is appreciated. 


	

	  7.
	Cleaner Greener Safer Monitoring Group
	Terms of Reference

The Terms of Reference for the Cleaner Greener Safer Advancing Together Projects Monitoring Group was presented to the meeting.  The Terms of Reference now included reference to the BNDfC Partnership Board Code of Conduct. 

The Partnership Board:

· Approved the Terms of Reference attached at appendix 1 of the report.

· Noted the progress being made by the Cleaner Greener Safer Steering Group.

Update Report

The Board were updated on the progress made by the Cleaner Greener Safer by a written report contained in the Board papers from the Programmes Director. 

Muhammad Iqbal gave a brief overview of the contents of the report.

The Chief Executive responded to questions raised by members as follows:

· The Sub Group cannot make decisions regarding overspend/underspend of funding for the Cleaner, Greener Safer projects, the Sub Group can give recommendations for the full Partnership Board to approve.

· SCC did not purchase the Mechanical Sweeper Machine and this may be the reason why there is an underspend, Nick Hetherington is investigating whether or not the purchase of the machinery is identified in the project proposal.

· Will request the Programmes Director to look at the schedule of meetings for this sub group and identify alternative dates if they clash with any other meetings members of the group are committed to. 

Members made the following comments:

· There is a lot of liaison regarding the anti-litter campaign identified in the minutes with the schools in the area but no mention of liaison with shops and local businesses therefore what is being done to engage them in the campaign.

· The minutes of 5th October identified that £50k was lost by Fir Vale, why was this money lost.

· More information about the Burngreave Community Wardens project is required as the project has lost more staff recently.

· What logic is applied to cleaning the streets as it is apparent that some are cleaned and others not.

· Nick Hetherington promised to send the Council’s  emergency team to sort out the problem of flooding in the Wicker due to the drains, this still has not happened. 

The Chair requested:

· The Chief Executive to arrange for the Board to receive a report regarding the Burngreave Community Wardens Project and if there are any issues identified with the project the Board will redress them. 

· The Programmes Director should ensure that the minutes of the Cleaner Greener Safer Sub group meetings are circulated to the Board together with reports presented at the meetings. 


	CE
PD


	  8.
	Performance Management 
	The Chair informed members that working with staff and Board members in the Performance Management process and gaining an overview of the programme had been a positive experience.  The Chair thanked the Chief Executive, the staff team and all people involved in the Performance Management exercise.

The Chief Executive introduced the Performance Management Report informing members of the outcome of the BNDfC programme’s Annual Performance Management assessment and pending programme mid year review.

The Chief Executive informed members that the programme has been awarded Band 2 and this is in recognition of the considerable progress achieved by BNDfC in the last 12-18 months, however, this still leaves a significant amount of work for the programme to do.

Andy Buck noted that the Health Theme scores were the weakest of the themes.  At the last Annual Review Government Office agreed to set up a meeting with their Public Health Team to help make a step change in this theme, this meeting has now been arranged for 24th January 2005 and it would be helpful if BNDfC staff attend.  

Board members made the following comments:

· Health and health inequalities are very pervasive issues to deal with.

· Elements under the over arching theme are valued and need to be taken more seriously.

· The outcomes trivialise what is being done e.g. to identify that 100% of people are involved in recycling because they have a blue bin.

· Need to look at health in a broader perspective e.g. psychological health and people feeling good in relation to their housing, employment etc.

· There needs to be greater emphasis on the programmes progress.

· BNDfC should congratulate itself as moving from band 4 to band 2 is a significant improvement from last year.

· It is important that people outside the programme see us as successful and progressive therefore it is important that the programme is honest and harsh  in scoring itself. 

· The information contained under the crime theme indicates that Burngreave is one of the safest places in Sheffield.

· South Yorkshire Police regard their Operation Maple (specifically designed at disrupting and reducing drug related gun crime) as one of their priorities.

The Chief Executive made the following comments:

· The information contained in the performance management information relating to the blue bins should have been removed and he will ensure that this is done.

· The Chief Executive informed the Board that Theme Managers are committed to achieving long-term change in the area through a shared plan and strategy. 

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the report and welcome the progress made.

· Encouraged all members to attend the mid year review on Monday 20th December 2004, 1.30pm-3.30pm.


	CE



	  9.
	Outturn Report
	The Chief Executive withdrew the outturn report and informed members that this information would be re-circulated within the next few days and the report would also be presented at the December Board meeting. 


	

	10.
	Staffing Report
	The Assistant Programmes Director presented the staffing report to the meeting.

The Assistant Programmes Director agreed to incorporate information on ethnicity broken down into salary grades and also include details of age of employees in future reports.

The Assistant Programmes Director asked members to liaise with her regarding their suggestions on the proactive development of obtaining a diverse staffing structure, this will help to ensure that in future the structure is not gained through an accidental approach.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the information contained in the staffing report.

· Noted that they should contact the Assistant Programmes Director if they required any further information regarding the staffing report.


	APD

	11.
	Advancing Together Transformational Projects Update
	The Chief Executive presented this report which updated members on the work undertaken by the Transformational Projects Steering Group.

The Chief Executive asked members to note that a Focus meeting planned to discuss in more detail the 3 schemes as there is a significant increase in costs identified from BNDfC and an acknowledgement that the programme needs to work with other funders.

The Chief Executive responded to comments from Board members as follows:

· The Steering Group is a sub group of the Board with an agreed membership, however, it is noted that members are not always able to attend.

· The Steering Group have agreed not approved the RIF’s presented to them.  The RIF’s will go through the same BNDfC approval process as other projects. 

Members requested the Chief Executive to note that meetings have clashed with the RASG meetings.

The Partnership Board:

· Received and noted the report

· Noted their attendance is required at a Focus meeting on Wednesday 1st December 2004 to receive presentations on each of the 3 schemes incorporating scheme designs, costs and next steps.


	

	12.
	Draft Race and Diversity Strategy
	The Assistant Programmes Director presented the report regarding the draft Race and Diversity Strategy & Action Plan Report to the meeting.
The Assistant Programmes Director asked members to note that further work is required on the Strategy and Action Plan and the timescales for this are identified in the report.

The Partnership Board:

· Noted the report

· Noted that the report will be brought for approval in March 2005.

The Chair asked members to e-mail their comments regarding the draft to the Assistant Programmes Director.


	PB



	13.
	Chief Executives Report
	The Chief Executive presented his report to the members updating the Board on the work he has undertaken in the last month.  

The Chief Executive added:

· The Somali Community will be holding an event to bring their community together, the launch of a consortium on Saturday, 27th November.  Additionally, BNDfC will be commissioning a piece of work in the new year to identify the needs of the Somali Community and this will help agencies and New Deal to be able to invest with confidence in making a difference to peoples lives.  There will be similar events for other communities in the New Deal area to identify their own needs. 

· Members should make it clear when they are at meetings regarding the SCC Masterplanning that the view they are expressing is their own as the Board has not yet developed its standpoint regarding the Masterplan. 

· That a report/recommendations will be brought to the December Partnership Board meeting regarding the extension of the Term of Office of existing elected Community Representatives.

Carol Jones noted that serious thought is required regarding the recruitment of new Community Representatives to the Board.

The Partnership Board:

· Received and noted the Chief Executive’s report.

If members require any additional information they should contact the Chief Executive.


	

	14.
	PB Minutes and Matters Arising
	The minutes of the meeting held on 27th October 2004 have been agreed as a true record.


	

	15.
	RASG Minutes
	RIF approval Sub-Group (RASG) minutes are for members information only.


	

	16.
	AOB
	There was no other business brought before the meeting.


	

	17.
	Date & Venue of Next Meeting
	A Board meeting for December will be arranged, members will be informed when time and date are confirmed. 


	


Attached Draft the Burngreave New Deal for Communities Area Local Economic Development Strategy – At A Glance.

The Burngreave New Deal for Communities Area Local Economic Development Strategy – At a Glance

WHAT THIS IS ABOUT

The Burngreave New Deal for Communities partnership is leading on regenerating the Burngreave New Deal area and is approaching the mid-point of its 10 year programme.  Employment and Enterprise is one of 7 themes in the programme and a Local Economic Development Strategy has been prepared to steer the work on this theme over the rest of the programme period.

This is a brief guide to the Strategy.

PUTTING THE STRATEGY IN ITS PLACE

New Deal for Communities is a major Government initiative running in 39 areas to renew neighbourhoods where people are disadvantaged by where they live.  In Burngreave, the partnership’s intentions for economic development are:

· to raise people’s skills;

· to reduce unemployment;

· to raise incomes.

These intentions are similar to the policies of the City Council, the economic vision for South Yorkshire and the ambitions of the region, national Government and of Europe.  The Burngreave New Deal for Communities partnership wants to focus these intentions and ambitions on the Burngreave area so that local people, groups and businesses are not left behind the prosperity of other areas.

So the Strategy for the local economy concentrates on Burngreave and the issues in the area, aims to close the gap with Sheffield and join in with the city’s growth and will guide spending to make sure this happens.  It is a Strategy for the New Deal area and for all the national, regional, South Yorkshire, Sheffield and other bodies who support economic development, including the New Deal for Communities partnership.

5 MAIN THINGS FOR THE STRATEGY TO DO

There are 5 main activities (or objectives) that the Strategy is meant to achieve.  These are:

	ACTIVITIES
	REASONS WHY

	1: HELP MORE BURNGREAVE PEOPLE GET INTO EMPLOYMENT 
	This is the main priority and should be done by putting in place all the stepping stones in the pathway to getting a job. There are plenty to be had and more are being created in Sheffield

	2. HELP MORE BURNGREAVE PEOPLE WHO HAVE GOT A JOB TO ADVANCE AND IMPROVE THEIR INCOMES
	A lot of people in Burngreave with a job are in work that is low skilled and low paid. The same stepping stones in the pathway to getting a job should also help people to get a better job than the one they have

	3. BOOST BUSINESS IN BURNGREAVE
	Existing and new enterprises in Burngreave create local jobs and provide local goods and services in the community. Their future is important and there is a lot of untapped potential to support

	4. SORT OUT AND PROMOTE THE ESSENCE OF BURNGREAVE AS A PLACE FOR LOCAL ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
	Ideas for Spital Hill, which is the main centre for Burngreave, need to be properly explored and the more industrial areas of Burngreave need attention. Once a future is agreed, the opportunities should be widely promoted for investment

	5. CAPTURING MORE JOBS, TRAINING AND BUSINESS OPPORTUNITIES FROM WIDER INVESTMENT
	A lot of what is going on in Burngreave and Sheffield may not be under the economic development label. But it creates jobs, needs people with skills and could be done by new (often social) enterprises. Closer working by all concerned should make sure these opportunities are not lost to Burngreave


In each of these 5 main activities, there are 2 golden rules for how the Burngreave partnership works.  One is to regard everyone as a person, each with their own potential and not to put individuals into a category with a label.  The other is to run all projects and initiatives on the ‘no wrong door’ principle which recognises that people can reach their goals by many routes and should be helped to do so rather than be directed in only one way.

THE ROLE OF BURNGREAVE NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES PARTNERSHIP

The 5 main areas of activity in the Strategy contain over 20 actions to be done.  The Burngreave partnership is not in charge of them all and will not necessarily pay for or grant money towards their costs.

The actions are listed in the table which follows and the role of the partnership is shown in the columns.

	Actions
	Passive (Mainstream)
	Active Promotion
	Proactive Animation
	Change Agent
	Lead Initiator

	Access to Employment Stepping Stones
	
	
	
	

	Engaging
	
	
	
	
	

	Enhanced IAG
	
	
	
	
	

	Neighbourhood Learning
	
	
	
	
	

	Job Search
	
	
	
	
	

	Job Opportunities & Matching
	
	
	
	
	

	Aftercare
	
	
	
	
	

	Workforce Development:
	
	
	
	

	Individuals
	
	
	
	
	

	Employers
	
	
	
	
	

	Business Boost:
	
	
	
	
	

	Business Networks
	
	
	
	
	

	Mediating
	
	
	
	
	

	In-reach Support
	
	
	
	
	

	30-49 Start Ups
	
	
	
	
	

	Promotion
	
	
	
	
	

	Incubation
	
	
	
	
	

	Physical Regeneration:
	
	
	
	
	

	Spital Hill
	
	
	
	
	

	Carlisle Street Area
	
	
	
	
	

	Investment Fund
	
	
	
	
	

	Promotion
	
	
	
	
	

	Complementary:
	
	
	
	
	

	Alert Projects
	
	
	
	
	

	Projects into Enterprises
	
	
	
	
	

	NDfC Jobs
	
	
	
	
	

	Other Themes’ Outputs
	
	
	
	
	

	Public Sector Capturing
	
	
	
	
	

	Coalition
	
	
	
	
	

	Underpinning:
	
	
	
	
	

	ED Learning
	
	
	
	
	

	Research Observatory
	
	
	
	
	

	Project Skills
	
	
	
	
	


To explain each of these roles:

· being passive and allowing mainstream organisations to get on with their work in Burngreave is a possible partnership role. But it would not be good enough so there is no shading in this column;

· actively promoting the Strategy is where the partnership encourages other organisations, who run services like advice to learners or supporting businesses, to pay proper and sufficient attention to Burngreave;

· proactive animation means the partnership persuades organisations running services to pay more attention to specific Burngreave issues and to other organisations in the area rather than doing exactly the same as they do everywhere else;

· being a change agent would be where the partnership exerts much more influence as a champion for Burngreave, a challenger for changes and where New Deal for Communities money may buy extra levels of services that are not already paid for by other means;

· taking the lead and initiating projects is where the partnership directs new developments and initiatives to tackle unmet needs or to seize new opportunities. Here the partnership may take on and run a project itself or may find and choose an organisation with whom to work together.

At the bottom of the table is a section headed ‘underpinning’ – this is where the partnership helps spread ideas and good practice on economic development, supports local research and helps develop local skills to run economic development projects.


WHAT HAPPENS NEXT?

After the partnership endorses the Strategy there will be:

· a prospectus prepared and made widely available, setting out the kinds of actions to be supported and inviting responses from organisations interested in becoming involved;

· presentations and question time events to provide explanations, advice and support;

· shortlisting of registrations of interest and work with organisations to develop project details and to commission new initiatives (including renewal of or amending existing ones);

· a new Delivery Plan for year 5 of the programme covering 2005/06 and indicating future years’ investment;

· more work (during 2005/06) on other funding programmes to line up with New Deal for Communities funds in order to be ready for the year 6 Delivery Plan in plenty of time.

FINDING OUT MORE

For more information on the Strategy, projects and the partnership……..
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